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ATime of Beaut

Although this has been a cold and dreary winter,
photographer Tony Ellis has still found images of
great beauty for us to enjoy,

Whater pales are one off many species seen on the Foss, This one
i dwckimg imfoa smack.

Saturdivy Chctober 27th sau o fast [ifer pick af 20012, Tuw
groups af vofunteers, includimg Keith Hymum, York's Lord

.".fﬂ_l,rr.-.r |';' il workesd £h r.r:'lr.'g.'l it Ty cold morrin g with sleel.

raret aned sum! Workers on the boal and Hhe ek founnd if o
wartatohiele and @l rr:l_fu:l_l,rm'.".lr f:pen'rrr.rr.' Cler r:_ﬁlrrg:
iire cerd u'érlf:l,l u'pp.rrrfa fead! Fr.:.l T rad gl y at Ot 1y _IF York
Coumetl bt alzn .!J_l,r the gmrrm' pichlic, More ither F,u'.,-l.'_m' are
plirmesd for 2013, (See irsidel,
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The River Foss Society Newsletter

T:lrr_l,l capficred flfs qqm.-i.rr_r'm' sha! off @ feroel-Iike irsect - almosd
camroufl

On Sunday 3rd September Chris Durn and Tory Berry, our
Foss Navigation experts, led @ circular guided onlk aroaemd
Stemsall for A3 menrhers e Trrsl. The woalk
avent Hrrough e © o M Bristge (00 Humpy'),
ahory, befi g up the fooipaih o the upper lock
oprpos e ol d basrmery, The uu:l'.lc_.ﬁrrl'ﬁfrr.d at ter '5.||.;I|r [rrn.
Chria and Towy il be lending o @rchireologicnl walk
arpund Strensall for us on 11 April. (See inside.)




Details of contacts are listed below.

AFRIL

Wednesday 10th  An archasological walk around
Strensall with Tony Berry and Chiris Dunn. Meet al
10.00 am at the Ship Inn, lunch afterwards if desined,
Contact Bob Jowett (below).

Thursday 11th Additional walk. A chance to walk
with the Horseboating Society and Adrian Lovet
along a stretch of the Leeds and Liverpool Canal for
4=5 mibes. For harther details contact Peter Hopwood.

Wednesday 17th Open Meeting at 7.00 pm at
Strensall & Towthorpe Village hall. Tanya Ayre will
speak on “Managing the Fylingdales Moor = The
Hawk and Chw] Trusts Perspective”, followed by the
Annual General Mecting. ALl welcome.

Saturday 27th Dr. Meil Moran will comduct a
historical walking tour for us around York. Meet at
10,00 am outside ‘Explore’ (York Central Library),
Mumbers limited and pre-booking essential. Contact
Bob Jowett before Saturday 20th,

MAY

Thursday 9th  Ciroular walk of 4 to 5 miles in the
vicinity of the Dervwent Flood Barmier near Barmby
on the Marsh. Meet at 10,00 am at the car park at the
Barrier. Map ref. O5 291 GR682 287, Contact Bob
Jovrett,

Saturday 18th Boat Trip of about 2% hours and
picnic lunch (tea and coffee provided) on the
I"l:u:l-:]inEI!nn Canal Amenity ﬁurit'h‘,-"s- narronwbaoat
“Mew Horizons”. Suggested cost £8 per person.
Minimum of 10 required for an 11.00 am start and
maximum of 12 each for tvo starts at 1000 am and
lmi:!m_ mpw-bnnh:ins essenfial, For more detadls
and nhm:kinﬁ form: e-mail Pioter anwnud (B
below) or send a stamped, addressed envelope to
147 York Eoad, Haxby, York YO32 3ELL

JUNE
Tuesday 4th Evening visit to Askham Bog Nature
Reserve led by our President, Professor Alastair

Fitter. Meet at 6.00 pm at the Beserve car park
just off the A1036 near Copmanthorpe.  If you are
interested in a pub meal afterwards, contact June
Card (below) by Saturday June 1st .

Saturday 15th Walk from Sheriff Hutton Bridge to
Stillington — about 5 miles. Meet at 10.00 am in the
lay-by on left just before junction with Main Strect if
vou are coming from the Sherff Hutton/Farlington
direction. Possibility of Fish and Chips or pub lunch
afterwards. Contact Bob Jowett,

Friday 21st A river maintenance moming,

Volunteers needed for either a Litter ar a Himalayan
Balsam Pick, according to conditions. Meet at 10.00
am in the car park of All Saints Church, Huntington.
Pub lunch afterwards if desired. Contact June Card.,

JULY

Tuesday Ind Walk from Yearsley crossroads to
Coxwold — about 5 miles. Meet at 10,00 am in the
car park at the Yillage Hall, Coxwold. Contact Bob
Jovwett. Followed boy:

1245 pm Lunch at the Coxwold Tea Rooms,
followed by

230 pm private visit to Shandy Hall, Coxwold. Cost
E6 per person.

You don't have to do the walk to enjoy the lunch
and/or the visit! To book lunch and visit to Shandy
Hall, contact Jumne Card by Saturday June 29th.

CONTACT DETAILS
Peter Hopwood  Tel. 0190 768071,

e-mail: chrisandpetedhaxby 147 fanet.co.uk.
Bob Jowett Tel. 01904 T4T02,

e-mail: bobjowettl@btopenworld com
June Card  Tel. (%04 T661%6,

e-mail: junecard 0egmatl.com

Always check the website for last minue alterations

tell us what you thinkl

Don't Forget our Open Meeting and
AGM on Wednesday April 17 at Strensall
& Towthorpe Village Hall, This the best
way for members to take part in the
runming of the Socety. Please come and

There will also be a talk by Tanya Ayre
titled “Managing the Fylingdales Moor -
Thie Hawk and Cw] Trust’s Perspective”.

Editor: Beth Shurter  Tel, 01904 631125
e-mail: vork.beth2&hotmail.com

Secretary:
Marjorie Burton  Tel. 01904 760871
e-mail: m.burton59%btinternet.com




B Autumn

Walks
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Scttiug off at Marton Church

Cur walk on 14 September started at Marton Church, after 11 walkers
were ferried from the parking lot of the Dutch House restaurant at
Mill Green. We had a warm and dry day, with a strong wind.

After a quick look around the church, we walked a little way on the
Stillington Eoad and turned right along Harryfield Lane. We passed
the site of Marton Abbey (Priory), then crossed the road into Marton
Park. W went towards Crayke but lumed right onto the permissive
path past the sewage works towards Mill Green. We crossed the river
Foss and then followed it to the Dutch houwse.

An excellent meal was provided by the Duich House, whom we
thank for allowing us to park. Thanks alzo to Marjerie Burion, John
Michalson and John Millett for d.rivinE e to and fro.

Bab [oeveht

Fourteen walkers met in Sheriff Hutton on 6 October for
thie kast walk of 2012, The weather was warm and sunny
with litthe wind and excellent visibility.

We found some paths ploughed over, so with no visi-
ble way, we had to cross three lange felds to find direc-

tion arrows, The recent rain had also left many paths
very muddy. Part of our walk followed the Centenary

A spare bool bace cormes {n handy!

Way, leading to Stittenham Wood, through the svood,
imto the pretty village of High Stittenham.

A very friendly dog decided to walk with us, showing
no sign of lurning back. Two horse Aders knew the dog
and feared that he might not know the way back. Ap-
proaching Mowthorpe wood, we found a sheep caught
in a wire fence, We managed to free it, keeping the dog
safe on a ‘lead’ - a spare boot lace. After turning south,
wie redeased our new friend, whio led us through Stitben-
ham Waod. Twao of us followed the dog, the remainder
taking the lower path to avoid a steep clinnb.

Starting our retumn loop after delivering the dog, we
miet his grateful owner, who insisted on running us
back to Sheriff Hutton, We were nunning late, so took
his kind offer.
After a good, if challenging walk, nine of us enjoyed
a well earned excellent meal at the Highwayman in
Sheriff Hutton.

Bob otpet!

On 14 October, 3012 a two-phase scheme to plant

wildflowwers on the Foss bank at Willow Bank in Mew |

Earswick was started by a group of residents as part of
the Good Life Initiative. This was supported by Joseph
Rownitree Howsing Trust and New Earswick Sharing
Together (MEST) and funded by the New Earswick

Parish Coundil. It is planned to continue the project in

the near future with meadow wildilower
planting, but this has still to be confirmed.

A month later, on 17 November, the Good
Life and Mew Earsavick residents planbed
copse trees from the YWoodland Trust's

Jubilee Woods project on Willosw Bank green. The group
was joimed by Clir Keith Flyman, Lord Mayor of York, and
planted 430 trees, including hawihomn, hazel, sibver birch,
rawan, cherry and dogwood. A Royal Oak sapling from one
of the Oueen's estates was planted by The Lord Mayor. This
project was also supported by Joseph Rowniree Housing

Trust and The Conservation Vodunteers,

Wildfower planters (abooel and below, the tree planting group

Joireed by the Lord Mayor, Keitk Hyman - af the left.

Digging In




In September 2002, Will Durmant found
another dead otter on the roadside just
across from Lock Cottage.

Thires d.a].':s before, Will had informed
thx _luaeph Fowniree Trust that the
ofter fence, installed to  probect the
cobony of otbers on the Foss, had been
vandalised. When the river floods, the
oters cross the road to reach the pond
in the Mature Reserve, some I:H.-:inE,
killed.

This otter, a young female, measured

an impressive 38 inches (97 cm) nose
o tail, Will had to bury her, as the En-
vironmental Agency’s body store for
research animals is full. Sadly, this is at
least the seventh otber to be killed on
this road in the past Hve years.

Also im September, birdwatcher Peter
Richmond found another dead otter,
killed on the ring road north of New
Earswick. Sex or age of this animal
could not be determined, as it was oo
dL‘fI:'ﬂ'l.'lPlhlL'd.

Subscriptions Please

The Seciety’s financial year is the calendar vear and
theretore payment of subscriptions will be appreciated.
Up to and including the Annual General Meeting the 2012

rates apply:

Family E£12.00
Inddividueal £ 800
Concessions £ 600
Parish/Town Councills E18.00
Schools and Societes E18.00

Cumn'u,-ﬂ,'ial{'_}rsnrriml'im 25000

Please make payment by cheque made out to the “RIVER
FOS5 SOCIETY™ and send it to the Membership Secretary,
147 York Road, H.:xh}", York YO32 3EU. .I’LllEI'I'I..:II:iI'I.']}'
please make payment direct to the Society's bank acoount:
HSBC acoount no. 51349538, sort code 40-17-31, please put
your name in the reference box. Any queries to; Tel. no.
0190 TRE071, e-mail: dﬁwﬂpﬂh&lﬂi.:::hy]l?fm-l.mnk.

Your Membership Card sill be sent as a receipt.

Christmas Cheer

Cur 2012 Christmas lunch was held at Movotel on 2
December. A good crowd attended, and emjoved the
beautifully presemted Christrinas fare.

Before the lunch, membser Michael Turvey gave a fascinating
talk about the Mills of Stillington, all powered by the Foss,
With many interesting photos, some from village archives,
Michael told us about the standing Stillington BMill, now
converbed to a residence. The mill wheel can be seen in a
new extension,

Three other mills existed inor near the village. One stands
half as mile up the Foss from Stillington and is used as
storage. Twoother mills, both connected with monasteries,
are known to have existed at Marton, and at Moxby.

We thank Michael for sharing his knowledge of this piece
of Foss history. And we thank Movotel for another lovely
meal,

Guarding the Coffers

The Society’s hard working Treasurer, Val Hill,
has decided to stand down from this position
after the April AGM. We thank her for her 3 vears
of service in doing what is an essential and skilled
jub for our group. Luckily, the Committes found
a volunteer o step into the breach following Val's
departure and co-opted Hilary Shepherd to be
the new Treasurer.

| Hilary amd her husband have lived in Huntington

for juest over forty vears, having lived n the south,
niorth, west and east of York. MNow a grandmaother,

| shie has enjoyed walking the banks of the Foss,

alone, or with family members and/for dogs.

Hil..'ur:,.' worked with primary wehool children
before refirerment and now  enjoys  walking,
reading, gardening and knitting. She will be
standing for formal election as Treasurer at the
AGM in April.

Just =0 you can get this ]
in your diaries - our 58
40th birthday is this
year, and we'ne having
an 1.:1.'4.11ir|.g party on 23
IuJ_'!.' at the Mew Earswick Folk Hall. There will be
a buffet supper, a bar and ‘ﬂuui.nﬁ I'.l}' the River’

- &n enbertEnment |:|:|.' Annelse Emmans Dean.

Tickets - £10 pir person - will be available at the
['_'l'p-l'.'l'i h‘lL‘!’.‘l:il'l.E and AGM on 17 .|'-'|.|:||'i|._. ar from
Hilary Shepherd at 7 Mill Hill Dirive, Huntington,
York Y032 9PU. If vou want Hilary to send your
tickets, please send a cheque (made out to River
Foss Soclety) with an s.ae. Pre-paid tickets can
also be collected at the door. However, please
mote that tickets canmot be bought at the door,

See you there!

Don’t Forget our website:

www.riverfosssociety.co.uk




